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Planning Application Number: 19/00446/F
Site Name: Heyford Park (Trenchard/ 8C/5D ) 
Planning Officer: Andrew Lewis 
Date of Comments:  2nd July 2019 
Comments by: Fiona Brown 
Comments: 

These comments are further to those submitted on the 11th June. 
This application is for a re plan of an area previously covered by other applications as described in the planning statement for this application. . 
Although there are 57 units in total within this new application only 41 of these units are deemed to be additional new units. This is due to the demolition of 14 of the existing bungalows. There are also 2 affordable units that are carried forward from the 1075 that are being re-provided.  Hence the affordable housing for this application should be assessed against 41 units of which 12 (30%) should be affordable.
The applicant has provided for 17 affordable units which includes the 12 delivered through this S106 application, the two affordable being provided from the previous 1075 consent and 3 ‘Growth Deal’ units.

The 3 affordable units that are above the S106 requirements will be funded through the Oxfordshire Growth Deal Affordable Homes programme.  These will consist of 2 x 3 bedroom houses and I x 2 bedroom apartment for shared ownership. 
The tenure split for this application should comply with the policy requirement for 70% affordable rent and 30% shared ownership.  Due to the number of flats in this application we are content with the higher percentage of shared ownership. However we will expect to see the policy tenure split reflected across all the affordable housing being provided as additional to the 1075 unit planning application and hence would expect to see a higher percentage of rented units in other applications associated with the additional housing. It is noted that on the reserved matters application 19/00438 /REM the additional affordable housing is all for affordable rent.
We have ongoing concerns about the large number of affordable flats as part of this application. However we recognise that these had a prior approval under the previous application and this has been mitigated by the introduction of shared ownership units and 2 ground floor one bedroom flats being fully wheelchair accessible.  There is also a local lettings plan attached to the site which will be applicable.  This will prioritise qualifying current residents on site for the affordable housing and hopefully create a more balanced community. However we would expect to see fewer flats in other areas of the development. 
As per the previous comments the rented units should conform with the Nationally Described Technical Space Standards and the wheelchair accessible units should conform with part M4(3) of the current Building Regulations.
One bedroom units should have at least one car parking space per dwelling and units over one bedroom should have two parking spaces per dwelling . 
